School Board Report 
Windham Elementary School
6-3-19
Academic Proficiency:
-All the testing is finished!  SBAC and Aims Web summative assessments were finished up last week for all the students.   
- Report cards will go home with students on the last day of school.
-Our final visit to the BMAC was on Tuesday, May 14th.  Students viewed the Glasstastics pieces that were made by 20 different artists from drawings created by students around southern Vermont.  
Personalized Learning:
-The sixth grade students have begun working on their speeches for graduation.  This is the culmination of all their time here at Windham School and will be their opportunity to reflect back and thank those people who have positively impacted their time here.    
-The Weston Playhouse Early Stages Program wrapped up this past weekend with the culminating performance on stage at the Weston Playhouse.  The teaching artist could not get over how great our students behaved and how easy they were to work with.  He even mentioned wishing he could move here with his grandchildren so they could go to school here.  
High Quality Staffing:
-As you know, Marvin Bentley has been working the past month with the students on some basic coding skills.  They began with writing code by hand and using graph paper.  The following week he had them on the computers writing code and creating some very intricate designs and pictures.  The students are fully engaged when he is working with them on this, and the best part is he is teaching something I could not teach, since I know nothing about it.  I am hopeful this will spark and interest in some students who will want to continue to learn more about coding when they move into middle and high school.  
-Last week Mr. PJ met with the administration team, a few representatives from the catalyst Trauma group, and Dave Melnick to discuss the progress made this year and a plan for moving forward with Trauma Transformed Schools.  
-Also last week, Olivia Moore from Leland and Gray came to the 5/6 class to teach a lesson on Ancient Rome.  This was a result of her project based learning class and fit perfectly with our study earlier this year of ancient civilizations.  Gracie in particular was interested because she did her research on Ancient Rome this year as well.    

-Safe, Healthy Schools:
-Wednesday, June 5th is step up day at Leland and Gray for the 5th and 6th graders.  Mr. PJ will be down there all day with the 5/6 students and then they will take the bus home from there.  
-Thursday, June 6th is the day for the sixth grade trip to NYC.   
-Wednesday the 12th at 6:00 is our graduation.
-June 13th is our last day of school and our picnic at Hapgood Pond.  

Financial Efficiencies:
[bookmark: _GoBack] -The sneakers from the Stratton Foundation have arrived and been distributed to the students.  They all were ordered a size too big so that there is some growing room.   
-The sixth grade trip is this Thursday to Manhattan.  Money from the suppers this year and the WCO donation will be used for the students to have an unforgettable experience in New York.  




